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On Wednesday, May 3, 2006, the Forsyth County Board of Health held its regularly scheduled meeting in the 
Board Room at the Forsyth County Department of Public Health.  Vera Robinson, Chair, presided.  She 
called the meeting to order at 5:40 p.m. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  Minutes of the April Board of Health Meeting, held on April 4, 2006, were reviewed by 
the Board.  Upon appropriate motion by Dr. Sides and a second by Dr. McCloud and Mr. Bailey, the minutes 
were approved as presented by the Board of Health.      
 
Old Business:  
 
Ayo Ademoyero presented the 2005 Communicable Disease Report for the FCDPH.  This report also 
consisted of the 2005 HIV/STD Surveillance Report for Forsyth County.  A copy of these documents will be 
attached to these minutes. 
 
Dr. Monroe discussed issues related to the possibility of the Health Department having to provide prenatal 
care services.  It had been indicated to him by the County Manager that if the two hospitals would indicate a 
willingness to address the maternal health aspect of indigent care, that there may be support on the part of 
the Commissioners to sustain support for the DHP at the current level of $800,000 for at least one more year.       
 
The board voted unanimously that Judi Chandler would be their representative on the Legacy Oversight 
Committee.   
 
 
 



 
 
New Business: 
 
Dr. Monroe and Lynne Mitchell reported on the Land for Tomorrow resolution.  This is a growing partnership 
of citizens and organizations working to:  Build awareness of why streams, farms, forests, parks, game lands 
and historic places are critical to the future of North Carolina.  They advocate for a public vote to provide 
additional state funding of $200 million per year for five years to protect these places that matter.  Mrs. 
Robinson asked if there was a motion to support a resolution.  Dr. Sides made a motion and Ms. Chandler 
seconded the motion.  The board voted that they would send a resolution to the Land for Tomorrow.  The 
resolution was drawn up and signed by Mrs. Robinson, and a copy will be attached to these minutes.  The 
resolution urges the 2006 General Assembly to enact legislation authorizing a November, 2006 general 
obligation bond referendum to increase conservation spending in North Carolina by $200 million per year for 
five years.   
 
Dr. Monroe presented the Health Director’s Annual Report for the review period of May 1, 2005 through April 
30, 2006; and the Annual Work Plan Presentation for the review period of May 1, 2006 through April 30, 
2007.   Copies of both documents will be attached to these minutes. 
 
Division Reports:  
 
No Division Reports this month. 
 
Other Business: 
 
Vera Robinson reported that she needed the forms concerning Dr. Monroe’s Evaluation back from the Board 
members as soon as possible.   
 
Committee Reports:  
 
No Committee Reports this month.  
 
The meeting was adjourned around 7:10 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Dr. C. Timothy Monroe 
Secretary to the Board 
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